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Minutes
(approved at November 21, 2014 Graduate Council meeting)

Faculty Present:  D. Armstrong, J. Barry, A. Booth, A. Bostrom, S. Choudhuri, D. Eick, C. Leiras,  V. Long, M. Luttenton, B. Martin, P. Ratliff-Miller, M. Shell Weiss, M. Staves

Elected Students Present: L. Ingraham, S. Lynn

Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, S. Lipnicki , J. Potteiger, S. Soman J. Stevenson

Ex-Officio Students Present:  A. Clarke, A. Hubbard, A. Kabalyan 
Guest: K. Lewis

	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	I. Call to Order – M. Luttenton
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:06 AM and introduced guest Karen Lewis, faculty in Allied Health Science, who is developing a graduate program in genetic counseling. 
	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to approve the agenda. S. Lynn seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	III. Approval of Minutes – September 26, 2014
	
	Motion: B. Martin moved to approve the minutes of September 26, 2014 with a minor revision. P. Ratliff-Miller seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	IV. Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton
	There had been discussion with the FSBC chair concerning increasing GA stipends, which have remained static for over 10 years. J. Potteiger commented that the OGS submitted a budget request to add 5 GAs and increase stipends for GAs in Doctoral Programs and STEM programs. There are GA positions sponsored by local companies wherein the companies pay the stipend and GVSU pays tuition.
One strategy to increase students would be to use financial aid dollars to target out-of-state students by offering them in-state tuition. Based on 2013-14 data, this would result in needing 73 additional non-resident students to make up for lost tuition. 
To reduce costs to students, programs should review their curriculum to see if they can reduce the number of credit hours in their programs.  It is acknowledged that some accrediting bodies require certain competencies and this influences the curriculum. 

The strategic positioning committee has been meeting and making progress, but much of the focus has been undergraduate education.  However, President Haas views graduate education as a significant component of GVSU, thus it needs to be included in the discussion. 

The Higher Learning Commission (HLC) will come for a site visit to ensure that GVSU has the capacity to support several doctoral programs. The HLC expects faculty to be scholarly active.  Thus, workload credit is an important area that requires further discussion. 
	

	V. Dean’s Report – J. Potteiger
	Graduate Student Surveys
The OGS provided GPDs with results of the graduate exit survey, admitted and enrolled survey, and admitted but not enrolled survey. The surveys are a valuable tool to understand how we can improve our graduate programs. 
Graduate Program Marketing Plans
The OGS and IM are working with GPDs to create marketing plans for their programs. The deadline to submit program plans was October 6.  IM, Admissions, and OGS will review each program’s marketing plans in an efforts help them improve recruitment and enrollment into programs.   
Student Intellectual Property Policy
Robert Smart and J. Potteiger worked on a draft student intellectual property (IP) policy. The draft policy gives the student ownership of IP if they develop it while at GVSU. The exceptions are IP generated from a grant or in conjunction with a faculty member’s research. It is unclear where the policy should be published, e.g. the Student Code or elsewhere. 

A draft academic integrity policy is being developed which includes clarification for fabrication/falsification of data. This policy will be published in the Student Code. 
	

	VI. GSA Report – A. Clarke
	GSA members are preparing for the NAGPS conference. The membership officer position remains unfilled. Grad Hub is held at Z’s on the 2nd Tuesday of the month. Grad Club is held on the other Tuesdays. GSA is seeking speakers for Grad Club.

The GSA is meeting with the Student Life Fund Administrative Board and plans to ask for $100,000 for the 2015-16 budget.  Most of this year’s funds have been used by student organizations for travel funds for conferences, and hosting events such as PACES, and Grad Club. There are currently 18 student organizations but 33 programs, thus as those remaining programs create student organizations, more funding will be needed. GSA members will be meeting with each student organization by college in the near future. 
	

	VII. Curriculum Subcommittee Report – M. Staves
	M. Staves and J. Stevenson met with the author of the clinical dietetics program proposal, Jody Vogelzang, to go over the program and course proposals. The GC-CC will be reviewing the clinical dietetics course proposals at the next meeting. 

The master’s in medical dosimetry hasn’t gotten final approval yet. The master of arts in applied linguistics is in the SAIL queue. There has been no discussion yet at the GC-CC on the Aud.D. or doctor of organizational management. The post-professional doctorate in occupational therapy was discussed at a previous meeting but no course proposals are in the queue at this time. 
	

	VIII. Policy Subcommittee Report – M. Luttenton 

	The GC-PC is working on a draft leave of absence policy for students who want to take time off from a program. 

J. Potteiger thanked the policy subcommittee for its work on the revised draft thesis and dissertation defense attendance policy.  
	Motion: The GC-PC moved to approve the graduate academic policy on thesis and dissertation attendance. Motion passed unanimously. 

	IX. New Business – J. Potteiger
	Quality of Thesis/Dissertations
J. Potteiger and several graduate faculty members reviewed theses to select for submission to the Midwest Association of Graduate Schools thesis competition. There were two categories: Physical Sciences and Engineering, and Social and Behavioral Sciences. Those selected for review were past recipients of a dean’s citation for outstanding thesis/dissertation. 

The graduate faculty reviewers had concerns that the documents lacked quality because of spelling and grammatical errors and inappropriate word choices. Better quality control is needed because these documents are publicly displayed via the library.
Suggestions included - have a reader to check for grammar and punctuation, to have a committee member from outside the discipline, utilize writing support via the Writing Center except for scientific writing, the committee chair and committee members could require errors to be corrected prior to moving forward with a final grade. 
	

	X. Adjournment
	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to adjourn. J. Barry seconded. Meeting adjourned at 11:00 AM. 
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